Town of Maxton
Board of Commissioners Meeting

November 16, 2010
 7:00 PM

Minutes
The Town of Maxton Board of Commissioners held its regular meeting on Tuesday, November 16, 2010 with the following members present:

Mayor Gladys M. Dean

Commissioner Ray Oxendine

Commissioner James McDougald

Mayor Pro Tem Morton

Commissioner Vivian Morrison

Commissioner Victor Womack

Staff Present: Town Manager Long, Police Chief Williams, and Town Attorney Nick Sojka
Staff Absent: Town Clerk Smith and Finance Director Tyndall

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Gladys Dean gave the welcome and called the November 16, 2010 regular meeting of the Town of Maxton Board of Commissioners to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Invocation:  The invocation was given by Commissioner Vivian Morrison.

Adoption of Proposed Agenda

Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to adopt the proposed agenda with the addition of Item F under New Business, use of Stucco for Quaison Building Wall, to the agenda.  Mayor Pro Tem Morton motioned to adopt the proposed agenda with the addition of Item F under New Business, use of Stucco for Quaison Building Wall, to the agenda.  Commissioner McDougald seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

CONSENT AGENDA 
1. Minutes:  
None
I. OLD BUSINESS
A. Ethics Ordinance

Recommendation: Adopt Ethics Ordinance

Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to adopt the Code of Ethics Ordinance.  Mayor Pro Tem Morton motioned to adopt the Code of Ethics Ordinance.  Commissioner Womack seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

II. NEW BUSINESS

A. Historical Society Building Addition Presentation


No Action Required

Commissioner Oxendine gave a brief update on the construction of the addition to the Historical Society Building. 
B. Board and Committee Appointments

1. Planning and Zoning Board Re-Appointment Applicant– Susie McLean and Larry Graham
Recommendation: Select and Re- appoint Two Members
Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to re-appoint two members to the Planning and Zoning Board, Susie McLean and Larry Graham.  Mayor Pro Tem Morton motioned to re-appoint two members to the Planning and Zoning Board, Susie McLean and Larry Graham.  Commissioner McDougald seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

C. Tree Board Ordinance Revision 

Recommendation: Approve and Adopt Revised Tree Board Ordinance
Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to approve and adopt the revised Tree Board Ordinance.  Commissioner Morrison motioned to approve and adopt the revised Tree Board Ordinance.  Mayor Pro Tem Morton seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

A discussion ensued concerning adding a phone line and office furniture to the Freight Building for the Tree Board’s Office. 

Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to approve adding a phone line and office furniture to Tree Board Office in the Freight Building.  Mayor Pro Tem Morton motioned to approve adding a phone line and office furniture to Tree Board Office in the Freight Building.  Commissioner Morrison seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

D. Hire the Wooten Company as Project Architect for the New Police Station Project.

Recommendation: Hire the Wooten Company as Project Architect for New Police Station.

Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to hire the Wooten Company as Project Architect for New Police Station.  Mayor Pro Tem Morton motioned to hire the Wooten Company as Project Architect for the New Police Station.  Commissioner Womack seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

Mr. Trowbridge gave a presentation. Mr. Trowbridge states that the Wooten Company had done the pre-design work at no cost to the Town but USDA required additional work be done and the Wooten Company was requesting that the Board of Commissioners approve the contract and fee scale. Mr. Trowbridge also gave a brief update on the Learning Academy construction. He said all is going well and the projects scheduled completion date is April 25, 2011. He stated that the contractor projects a March 11, 2011 completion date.
E. North Star Destination Presentation – Status/Update on Branding Campaign – Kari Winger

No Action Required
F. Stucco of the Quaison Building Wall – Status/Update on Branding Campaign – Kari Winger

Town Manager Long discussed the problems associated with the Stucco Wall at Massiamos that is owned by the Town. The low bidder of two bids received was SCD Construction, Inc, Jerry Scott is the President. The bid amount is $7,342.00

Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to contract SCD Construction to replace Stucco Wall at Massiamos for the cost of $7,342.  Mayor Pro Tem Morton motioned to contract SCD Construction to replace Stucco Wall at Massiamos for the cost of $7,342.  Commissioner Womack seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

III. ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORTS

1. Recreation Committee – Chair-Commissioner Ray Oxendine Vice-Chair – Commissioner Vivian Morrison
Commissioner Oxendine reported that the Senior Citizens would be traveling to Myrtle Beach, SC on November 27, 2010. He said that the Senior Citizen Christmas Dinner would be held on December 18th at 1:00pm. at the Quehill Fire Department. 
2. Economic Development Committee Chair-Commissioner James McDougald  Vice Chair- Commissioner Victor Womack Vice-Chair 
a. Discussion on Bryant Family Home Care Façade Grant

Commissioner McDougald reported on the status of the façade improvements. A discussion ensued concerning Bryant Family Home Care Façade Grant. The consensus of the Board is to deduct the cost of the improper painting (labor & materials) and award the remaining amount of $7,308.30. The discussion continued with Dial Thrift Shop and the fact that they have not met the requirements of their grant and the grant will be withdrawn.
3. Public Safety Committee Chair-Commissioner Victor Womack Vice-Chair – Commissioner James McDougald
Commissioner Womack reported that the Public Safety Committee hasn’t had a meeting this month but would like to report that 6 of the 8 police cars have now been received.
4. DPW and W/WW Committee Chair - Mayor Pro Tem Emmett Morton Vice-Chair – Commissioner Ray Oxendine
Mayor Pro Tem Morton reported that the Public Works/Water Wastewater Committee hadn’t had a meeting this month. Town Manager Long reported that there had been regional discussions regarding WestPoint Stevens Water Plant.
5. Intergovernmental Relations & Community Relations Chair – Commissioner Vivian Morrison Vice-Chair – Mayor Pro Tem Emmett Morton

Commissioner Morrison reported that the Intergovernmental and Community Relations Committee hadn’t had a meeting this month. 
NEW STAFF INTRODUCTIONS - None
REPORTS
1. Police Chief Report

Captain Deese gave the report in Chief Williams’ absence. She reported that the Police Department would host a Benefit Ball on Friday, November 19 from 8pm – 1am to provide clothing for needy R.B. Dean Students. She reported that two drug houses had been raided this month and 51 animals have been captured this month.
2. Library Committee Report

The Library will host it’s annual meeting on the 3rd Sunday in December at 4:00pm
3. Commissioner’s Reports

Commissioner Morrison announced that the Christmas Parade will be held on December 11th. 
4. Manager’s Report

 Town Manager Long reported that he will attend the Robeson County Workforce Development meeting tomorrow. He also stated that the Brooklyn Street Project was awaiting a new aerial survey to check for possible right of way encroachments. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS
PUBLIC FORUM
Lisa Locklear of 3163 Red Hill Road in Maxton, representative of  Red Hill Recovery Center solicited Town’s support.  

Geraldine McLaurin came forward and expressed appreciation for public works improvements on east side of Town. She requested information on residency issue regarding Town Manager and Police Chief. She stated that lack of residency of Town Manager and Police Chief will never be acceptable to her. 

Darlene Jacobs of 5604 Hwy 71 North, Maxton came forward to introduce herself as new Director of Robeson County Church and Community Center.
Amy Bryant of Bryant Family Home Healthcare came forward and stated that Jan Maynor had told her verbally that she was approved. She said that the larger building was already painted and that only a portion measuring 14ft X 60ft of 112 N. Patterson was not previously painted. Town Manager Long responded , “We will meet with you and review the cost”. Ms. Bryant said that if the letter had been received prior to the beginning of the work, she would not have painted the strip.
ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Dean asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mayor Pro Tem Morton made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner McDougald seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous. The motion carried. The meeting adjourned.

____________________________
        


 ________________________________

Mayor Gladys Dean    





Town Clerk, Twanda R. Smith

